Heidi R Phillips, MSW 
434 Butterfield Drive

East Lansing, Michigan 48823

517-290-4241

February 27, 2013
To Whom It May Concern:

It is a privilege to write this letter of recommendation on behalf of Ms. Rachelle Galang, who has completed her 9-month student teaching assignment in my daughter’s fourth grade classroom.
As a master level social worker, I consider myself well-versed in public school systems as a whole.  I have invested extensive time and energy advocating for our school on both a community and state level.  I have also been fortunate to participate in many school and classroom activities during Ms. Galang’s internship. These experiences have left me uniquely qualified to assess Ms. Galang’s capacity as a teacher. 
Ms. Galang exhibits all of the attributes I personally desire in my children’s educators.  First, she balances kindness with the ability to maintain control of a classroom.  Secondly, Ms. Galang is simultaneously creative and efficient at implementing a rigorous curriculum.  Finally, she maintains clear expectations for the children through classroom instruction and individual attention. 
Two specific observations exemplify my high regard for Ms. Galang:

I came to know Ms. Galang’s kind, welcoming nature when the school year began.  
She was quick to develop rapport with students and parents.  She has been able to achieve this rapport through both (appropriate) social and professional interactions.  My daughter, a harsh critic, also feels this trusting relationship was nurtured through Ms. Galang’s individual attention and support of each child.   Initially, my daughter was disappointed to learn she would be having a student teacher taking time away from the long desired, assigned teacher. She instantly loved and respected Ms. Galang and regretted having expressed any reservations about a student teacher!
Ms. Galang’s teaching skills were especially evident in the economics unit she taught.  She taught complicated macro and micro economics concepts, applying high, yet age-appropriate, academic expectations and encouraging family discussion.  My daughter gained an understanding of fundamental economic concepts and societal issues related to wealth, as well developing her own attitudes toward money.
It is with great confidence that I recommend Ms. Rachelle Galang for a teaching position within your educational organization.  I have no doubt that she will continue her positive impact on children’s lives in the way she impacted my daughter’s. Lastly, I cannot submit this letter without including my very favorite aspect about having Ms. Galang at Red Cedar: Every morning, she stands out in the cold, Michigan weather and cheerfully greets every Red Cedar family. What a nice way to start the day!  Please feel free to contact me with questions at (517) 290-4241.
Sincerely,

Heidi R. Phillips, MSW

